








[Your name and address]










[Date]

[Your MP's name and address]

Dear [your MP's name]

I am writing to express concern and to ask for help.

I was prescribed an antidepressant which has left me with ongoing sexual side effects after stopping the medication. This condition is called post-SSRI sexual dysfunction (PSSD). It can affect both men and women and can remain for months, years or indefinitely. It can lead to marriage breakup, job loss and suicide. There is no known cure, and apparently no effort to find one.

At the time of starting treatment, I was unaware of the risk as there were no warnings in the patient leaflet. Following a recent investigation, the European Medicines Agency have asked pharmaceutical companies to update the leaflets for all SSRIs and SNRIs to warn about the risk of persistent sexual dysfunction after withdrawal of the drug. Unfortunately, the warnings are minimal, doctors remain completely unaware of them and too late for the thousands of people who have already developed the condition.

A synopsis can be found at:

https://rxisk.org/post-ssri-sexual-dysfunction-pssd/
If you need further information about PSSD, please contact Professor David Healy, a psychiatrist and psychopharmacologist, at david.healy@rxisk.org
PSSD is a serious problem. It leads to suicides. An almost identical problem can follow on from finasteride used by young men to prevent hair loss, and isotretinoin used widely in young people for acne.

Greater awareness of these conditions is needed so that patients and doctors can make better informed decisions when starting these treatments. We need to ensure there is adequate support for those who have developed PSSD, which can only happen if there is a basic honesty about a condition that has been reported to regulators from the early 1990s and appeared in the academic literature over a decade ago. This honesty is missing at present. We also need to stimulate efforts to find a cure, which will only happen if there is a wider acceptance of the problem.

Your specific help as regards PSSD and related conditions would be very much appreciated.

Those affected with this problem and their families have encountered a more general problem when approaching the Department of Health. The Minister and his advisors say they depend on MHRA and NICE to give them a steer on issues like this and all serious side effects in general. But NICE and MHRA are not well placed when it comes to adverse effects like this – see attached letter to EMA and MHRA.

Steve McCabe MP is currently looking to start a cross party collaboration to help sufferers of this condition. I am sending him a copy of this letter and would be very grateful if you could liaise with him. His email address is mccabes@parliament.uk
If you have any questions, please let me know.

Yours sincerely,

[Your name]

Enc.

cc. Steve McCabe MP

